




“Know Your Rights”
Ryan Houldin, Iftekhar Hussain and 

Asheq Fazlullah presented numerous 
“Know Your Rights” and “Anti-Bully-
ing” workshops to both youth and adult 
groups throughout the Delaware Val-
ley. These are invaluable learning expe-
riences for all ages. Contact the CAIR 
office to schedule a workshop.

Executive Committee member Katera 
Moore, with Youseff Kromah, coordinat-
ed the “Do it for the Deen” Youth Sym-
posium in May. The teenage participants 
were encouraged to reflect on their Mus-
lim identity and determine how they can 
productively engage with the broader 
community to become agents of change. 

The symposium focused on self aware-
ness, goal setting, service, and identify-
ing the qualities of a good leader. 

 One of the year’s highlights was Muslim 
Capitol Day. On Oct. 20th, over 100 com-
munity members and supporters from 
around Pennsylvania travelled to Harris-
burg. Meeting with our elected represent-
atives, we conveyed to them the Muslim 
community’s concerns on a number of 
issues, including the spread of Islamo-
phobia into mainstream politics, support-
ing the resettlement of Syrian refugees in 
Pennsylvania, raising the minimum wage, 
and the climate crisis.

A press conference including a diverse 
list of Muslim, Christian, and Jewish 
speakers, concluded the day. The speak-
ers included Jacob Bender; Iftekhar Hus-
sain; State Rep. Jason Dawkins; Tiffany 
Chang from the Governor’s Office; Rabiya 
Khan, local Muslim activist; Ann Van 
Dyke, Community Responders Network; 
Rev. Sandra Strauss, Harrisburg Council 
of Churches; and Rabbi Linda Holtzman, 
Tikkun Olam Havurah.

The event was proof that in spite of the 
increase in Islamophobia, the American 
Muslim community has many friends 
among Jewish, Christian, and interfaith 
leaders and their organizations.

Muslim Capitol Day

Jason Dawkins, Pennsylvania State Rep., speaking at CAIR’s Muslim Capitol Day in Harrisburg.

CAIR-Philadelphia has joined the Phil-
adelphia Eid Coalition and is mobilizing 
support for the campaign to have the City 
recognize the Two Eids as official munici-
pal and school holidays. 

A few cities with large Muslim popula-
tions, such as New York City, have already 
taken this step. With a Muslim population 
estimated at over 200,000, CAIR believes 
the City of Philadelphia should be next in 
line. 

For more information on the Two-Eids 
Campaign, visit http://www.phillyeid.org/.

The Two-Eids Campaign 

Youth Symposium 

 

In May and October, CAIR-Philadelphia organized meetings of the Delaware Valley 
Muslim Leadership Forums. In attendance were imams, board members, executive 
committee members of mosques and Muslim organizations, as well as business own-
ers in the Greater Delaware Valley. The purpose of the meetings is to establish better 
understanding and coordination between all segments of the Delaware Valley Muslim 
community.

Topics presented and discussed included: Recognition of Eid Holidays in Philadel-
phia; Equal Representation of American Muslim Women; Day of Dignity; Da’wah and 
New Muslim Initiatives; and Creation of the Philadelphia Muslim Health & Social 
Services Alliance. 

If you are a community leader and wish to join future meetings, please contact us. 

Delaware Valley Leadership Meetings

Participants in a recent meeting of the Greater Delaware Muslim Leadership Forum.



Building Interfaith and Multicultural Coalitions

Last year, as part of its national  
anti-Muslim campaign, the Islamo-
phobic group “Stop the Islamization of 
America” (SOIA) purchased advertis-
ing space on SEPTA buses to display ads 
calling opponents of Israeli policy “sav-
ages” and claiming that the Qur’an is 
anti-Semitic. 

Our press release on the issue stated: 
“These ads are despicable and false, but 
fall under First Amendment protection. 
The people behind these ads are part of 
a well-funded nation-wide Islamophobic 
campaign pushing a clearly hate-inspired 
message on the citizens of our city.”

When a U.S. District Court ruled that 
SEPTA could not refuse to place the 
ads, CAIR immediately began working 
with an interfaith coalition to push back 
against these ads. The coalition’s efforts 
included a press conference with Mayor 
Nutter and a public educational cam-
paign about Islam, including the leafting 
of SEPTA riders.

SEPTA Assistant General Manager 
Francis Kelly wrote to our office saying, 
“The efforts of the Philadelphia Chap-
ter of CAIR to educate and engage the 
public were instrumental in negating the 
impact of the ads ... CAIR’s message of 
inclusion and tolerance was and is a pow-
erful antidote to those whose only goal is 
to disparage.”

Mayor Michael Nutter condemning the an-
ti-Muslim ads on SEPTA buses, speaking at a 

press conference and rally in Love Park. 

In June, CAIR-Philadelphia held its 
First Annual Ramadan Interfaith Iftar 
Dinner, attended by over 100 of Phil-
adelphia’s leading Muslim, Jewish, 
and Christian religious leaders for an 
evening of food, friendship, and spiritual 
inspiration. Highlights included pres-
entations by Shaikh Yahya Rhodus of the 
Al-Maqasid Institute, Rabbi Yael Levy of 
Mishkan Shalom Synagogue, and Rev. 
David Tatgenhorst of the St. Luke United 
Methodist Church.

Interfaith Iftar Dinner

Shaikh Yahya Rhodus addressing CAIR’s First 
Annual Interfaith Iftar Dinner. 

Media Engagement
Philadelphia Peacewalk

As in years past, CAIR was a co-spon-
sor of the 2015 Philadelphia Interfaith  
Walk for Peace and Reconciliation, which 
annually brings many of the City’s reli-
gious and ethnic communities together 
in support of nonviolence (photo, below). 
Next year’s Walk will conclude at Masjid-
ullah, Center for Human Excellence. 

CAIR-Philadelphia’s 2015 End-of-Year 
Newsletter was written by Leena Jaffer 

and Jacob Bender, and designed by Jacob.

In 2015, CAIR-Philadelphia had unprecedented coverage in the media, reaching 
tens of thousands of people with its message of Islamic peace and pluralism. Media 
organizations covering our activities included The Philadelphia Inquirer, Philly.com, 
The New York Times, Philadelphia City News, Bucks County Courier, WURD Radio, 
NPR, CBS Radio,  ABC-6 TV, and NBC-10 TV.

Executive Director Jacob Bender was interviewed over a dozen times in the above-
listed media outlets.

For more information about CAIR-
Philadelphia, visit: pa.cair.com.
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